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Madam Chancellor, it is my honour to present Siila, better known as Sheila Watt-Cloutier—a respected Inuit 
leader and one of the world’s most recognized climate change and human rights advocates. 

Born in 1953 in Nunavik, Northern Quebec, Ms. Watt-Cloutier was raised traditionally until age 10, when she 
was sent away by the federal government to study in southern Canada. Returning to the Arctic at 18, she was 
stunned by the social, economic and health problems that plagued her community as a result of colonization, 
forced assimilation and abandonment of traditional Inuit culture. She has since devoted her life to ensuring the —ICC Canada—where her 
compelling evidence on behalf of the Inuit people helped ensure the Stockholm Convention eliminating 
persistent organic pollutants an urgent health issue for Inuit, at their source, which was adopted in 2001.  

In 2005, as International Chair of the ICC, she launched the world's first international legal action on climate 
change: a petition to the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, alleging that unchecked greenhouse gas 
emissions from the US violated Inuit cultural and environmental human rights. The petition was the first 
international legal action on climate change—and the door to the recognition of collective rights for indigenous 
peoples. Today, she continues her mission in working with Foundations with a goal to develop On the Land 
Healing programs in Indigenous communities of Canada, is an Executive Committee member of the Lancet 
Arctic Health Commission, a Fellow at the Community Knowledge Exchange and as a sought-after public 
speaker. 

Ms. Watt-Cloutier’s environmental work has been duly recognized—indeed, she already holds 21 honorary 
degrees! She was a Nobel Peace Prize nominee in 2007—the same year she won the Rachel Carson Prize—and in 
2006 was welcomed into the Order of Canada and the Order of Greenland. Most recently, she was named the 
2019/2020 recipient of SFU’s Jack P. Blaney Award for Dialogue.  

Madam Chancellor, thanks to Ms. Watt-Cloutier’s advocacy, the link between climate change and human rights is 
now firmly established within mainstream global discourse.  She truly lives SFU’s values of engagement, 
inclusion and sustainability. Please welcome Siila Watt-


